## Cemetery Trustee Meeting June 27, 2019 – 5:30 p.m.

Present: David Pinckney (Chair), Linda Fisher (Secretary), Donna Chagnon (Alternate Trustee), Ruth Hammen (resident)

- Donna Chagnon served as voting Trustee for tonight's meeting.
- May meeting minutes were approved.

## Old Business

- Ruth Hammen has been in discussion with Hook Cemetery family member. Family would like to pursue deeding Hook Cemetery to the Town of Chichester. This would be accomplished through submission of a warrant article. The Cemetery Committee supports the process.
- David had a discussion with Wayne & Janet LaFleur, also descendants, who asked the Town to care for the cemetery. David explained it is a private cemetery and not under the Town's care.
- Any volunteers who choose to tend the cemetery do so at their own risk.

## New Business

- Ruth Hammen has, on behalf of the Historical Society, offered to have signs made for the Town's cemeteries. The Cemetery Committee is in favor and appreciative.
- Linda and Donna attended the NHMA Municipal Trustee Training Workshop on June 6<sup>th</sup>. Both agreed that the workshop was informative and helpful in general, but wish more time had been dedicated to Cemetery Trustees in particular.
- Committee members will review pages 69-70 in the NHMA training booklet and be prepared to discuss contents at the next meeting.

Next Meeting – Wednesday, July 10, 5:30 p.m. at the Town Office
Workday scheduled for Saturday, June 29, 8 a.m. at the Town Office

Respectfully submitted by

Linda C. Fisher / Secretary